
Technical Advisory Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

May 4, 2023 
 
Call to Order  

MEMBERS PRESENT: Ryan Crum, Mark Witsman, Steve Gipson, Erik Pullum, Ron Crider, Chad 
Coughenour, Derek Shelton, Ethan Spalding, Paul Casey, Josh Earl 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Brandon Wilch 

Approval of Minutes 

Chief Casey made a mo�on to approve the April 6, 2023, minutes. Mr. Gipson seconded. The mo�on 
passed unanimously.  

Old Business 

No old business 

New Business 

GM Development's request for approval of a Development Plan for a Police Sta�on at 7520 Civic Drive 

Mr. Earl asked for clarifica�on on the loca�on of gates and asked for a Knox switch on the north gate.  

Mr. Gipson for the fencing around the li� sta�on to have three sides. He, the pe��oner, and Mr. Crum 
discussed the fencing material and the feasibility of having three sides instead of just two.  Mr. Gipson 
asked that the gate be a double gate and come off the northeast corner.  

Mr. Witsman referred to his memo (atached), specifically calling out points, 1, 2, 5, 7, 9, and 12. 

Mr. Crider discussed the loca�on of the cleanouts and asked for some to be moved into the curb/grassy 
area.  

Mr. Crum referred to his leter (atached), specifically discussing the landscape island at the northwest 
corner of the lot and the loca�on of the shrubs. Mr. Crum verified the loca�on of the irriga�on system. 

Mr. Witsman verified that Pe��oner has for clarity on something. Mark said yes, guy is going to review 
so the town is not reviewing its own property.   

Mr. Witsman, the pe��oner, and Ninestar discussed power into the Police Sta�on.  

Fischer Homes' request for review and approval of a Development Plan & Secondary Plat for Hampton 
Walk, Sec�on 3 

Mr. Crum stated that the pe��oners were not in atendance and asked the members if they wanted to 
con�nue or do a conference call with the pe��oners. Mr. Witsman asked that the members review the 
project and a memo will be sent to the pe��oner’s engineer to review.  



Mr. Witsman referred to his memo, specifically calling out points 2, 3, and 4. He also noted significant are 
needed for the sanitary. Mark – referred to memo, called out point 2, 3, 4, Significant changes on 
sanitary – one run is very shallow. He confirmed that these sites offer basements, then noted that 
subsurface drains are not shown. 

Mr. Crider asked that a stop sign be shown on C420 for the entrance at CR 600 W.  

Mr. Crum asked for more details on the dry basin in front of the development.  

Chief Casey made a mo�on to authorize TAC members to issue their comments to the pe��oner and 
direct the pe��oner to address the comments before submi�ng revisions.  

Announcements 

The next mee�ng will be June 1, 2023, if needed.  

Adjournment 

There being no further business, the mee�ng was adjourned.  
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